Fabric report 2021

The works on the building next door are still going on. This means that the cables enabling our Internet access in church still have not been installed.
We monitor closely any structural problems that may result from the works.
We had slight problems with the heating system at the beginning of the winter months, and we noticed that the thermostat on the radiator in the kitchen was faulty. Both have been repaired. We continue to monitor the electricity and gas consumption of the new system.
Once again, the people we work with at the town hall have been extremely helpful, and we are very thankful. The stained glassed windows were cleaned, and the missing parts replaced. We continue to liaise with the town hall to find a solution for the blue door to the hall that needs repairs or replacement.
Change has also continued in the church. Maggie and Morgan removed more of the old carpet at the front of church this summer. Their efforts are greatly appreciated.
We do of course monitor any needs for repairs to the chaplaincy house. A five-year check of the state of the building will be carried out this summer.
We can’t end without thanking the many volunteers who help all through the year, often in the shadows, keeping the church well maintained, cleaned, those who deal with all the administrative work linked to running several buildings. Their work for the church is noticed and greatly appreciated.
